
REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATIONS 
PROGRESSIVE DESIGN-BUILD PROJECT FOR 

PINEY NECK WASTEWATER FACILITY DIVERSION TRANSMISSION SYSTEM 
RFQ 24-22 

 
The Sussex County Council is hereby soliciting Requests for Qualifications (RFQ) from 
qualified Design-Builders for the design and construction of the Piney Neck Wastewater 
Diversion Transmission System Project located in Dagsboro, DE. 
 
The objective of this RFQ is to short-list up to three qualified, highest-ranking Design-
Builders that will subsequently receive a Request for Proposals (RFP) for submission of 
Proposals. Sussex County shall select a Design-Builder on the basis of all information 
provided during the selection process that best serves the interest of Sussex County. 
 
Interested parties may obtain an RFQ information package by contacting Kaycee Widen 
at (302) 854-5017.  Parties must submit information as specified in the RFQ information 
package to Engineering Administration, Sussex County Engineering Department, 2 The 
Circle, P.O. Box 589, Georgetown, Delaware 19947, no later than 2:00 p.m. on August 
22, 2024.  
 
Questions relative to this RFQ must be submitted in writing to Ms. Kaycee Widen at 
kwiden@sussexcountyde.gov no later than 4:00 PM on July 19, 2024.   
 
If the responding firm deems any portion of its response to contain trade secrets, 
proprietary or other confidential information, it shall isolate and identify in writing the 
confidential portions, together with a statement in support of its designation as such. The 
submission shall be confidential until proposal evaluation is complete and agreement(s) 
are executed. Thereafter, all submissions shall be open to public inspection. 

 
 

By: Mike Harmer, P.E.  
                                                                                                            County Engineer 
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